
       

                TOWN OF DEERING 

                                               PLANNING BOARD      

 

                                                                       UNAPPROVED 

                                                                            Minutes 

                                                    October 14, 2020   (Virtual meeting via Zoom) 

 

 

Members present:  Beth Kelly, Chairman; Katherine Jenkins, Vice Chairman; John Shaw; William 

Whisman, Select board member; Russ McAlister, Town Administrator.  

  

Public present:  Matt Monahan, Central NH Regional Planning Commission 

 

The meeting was opened at 7:01 pm via “Zoom”. 

 

Agenda Item #3a.  Approval of meeting minutes from the September 9, 2020 meeting. 

 

Board agreed to review the September 9, 2020 meeting minutes at the next regular meeting which will be 

November 10, 2020 due to the Veteran’s Day holiday being Wednesday, November 11th. 

 

Old Business:  Work with Matt Monahan from CNHRPC updating Town of Deering Watershed Protection 

Ordinance. 

 

Matt Monahan was recognized.  He spoke about Article 4, Section 5 of the Watershed Protection Ordinance 

and the changes that he has made.  Discussion ensued and Matt reviewed all thirteen (13) pages and the 

changes he had made.  He will go over the whole document, make the changes the Board wants, and come 

back to the November 10th meeting at 7:00pm with a document ready for legal to review and then schedule 

the public hearing. 

 

8:15pm.  Mr. Monahan was thanked for his work and signed out of the meeting at this time. 

 

William Whisman spoke about Planning Board alternates.  He has checked the Planning Board regulations 

and it states that if the Board wants to use an alternate at a certain meeting, that person needs to be voted on 

to the meeting because he (she) isn’t a regular member.  He would like to see this happen. 

 

Having no more business before the Board, a motion was made by William Whisman to adjourn the meeting 

at 8:21 pm.  John Shaw seconded.  So moved. 

  

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

Linda Winters 

Planning Board Clerk 


